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Statement by Montenegro
Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Brunei Darussalam. 
We commend efforts for promoting gender parity and women’s rights. Although significant steps were undertaken to raise awareness on the issue of domestic violence, we noted concerns of the CEDAW related to absence of relevant legislation, underreporting of cases and low number of investigations and prosecutions. We call on the Government to combat violence against women, by adopting appropriate legislation and providing adequate support for women victims of violence, including migrant women and domestic workers. 
We are deeply concerned of the restrictive 2013 Penal Code which severely impacts the rights of women, LGBT persons, and children by allowing amputation, public flogging and death by stoning and we urge Government to ensure respect of international human rights obligations and eliminate all cruel and inhuman penalties. 

Montenegro recommends:

1. to undertake law reform and eliminate all cruel violations of the rights of child such as capital punishment, amputation and whipping of children;
2. to ratify Second Optional Protocol to ICCPR aiming at the abolition of the death penalty.  
Thank you!
